FOR THE MASTER CRAFTSMAN
[Lodge Letterhead]
Brother [Master Craftsman],

We congratulate and thank you for volunteering your time and services by participating in the Ohio Masonic Candidate Apprenticeship Program. Through your diligence and hard work, your candidate will receive the benefits of a Masonic education and will become familiar with some of the aspects of your Lodge as well as Masonry in general. You, your candidate, and our Lodge should benefit from the bond of brotherly love which develops during a program such as this.


Enclosed is the Education and Information Committee Bulletin 11 as authorized by the Grand Lodge of Ohio. Please keep this bulletin in your permanent file for ready reference when necessary. The Committee does insist that only authorized material be used in Candidate Counseling. As stated in the bulletin; our approved material is basic and elementary, as it should be for Candidates. 


It is, therefore, the decision of the Committee that only the following approved literature be used for the instruction of Candidates:

1. Materials contained in the Apprenticeship Program Manual
2. On the Threshold pamphlet
3. The Entered Apprentice Degree pamphlet
4. The Fellow Craft Degree pamphlet
5. The Master Mason Degree pamphlet; and 

6. Flip charts of the Grand Lodge of Ohio 


The education of your candidate comes from your discussions with him while reviewing this approved material and from the Masonic experience you will help him gain as his assigned Master Craftsman.
Fraternally,

Worshipful Master
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